	MINUTE NUMBERS 768 



Minutes of Overview and Scrutiny (Services) Committee

Meeting Date:

Tuesday, 20 February 2007 starting at 7pm

Present:

Councillor A Knox (Chairman)

Councillors:


In attendance: Director of Development Services, Environmental Health Manager

763

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on behalf of Councillors K Butler and E M H Ranson.

764

MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 5 December 2006 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

765

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest at the meeting.

766

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was no public participation.

767

TOURISM WORKING GROUP

Further to Minute 602 of this Committee held on 5 December 2006, Committee considered a report of a meeting which had been held on 5 February 2007 with the Chief Executive of Lancashire and Blackpool Tourist Board.  The report set out details of the workings of the Tourist Board and its relationship to the Ribble Valley.  It was noted that throughout Lancashire and Cumbria there had been a “dip” in visitor figures over the last twelve months but the Tourist Board were working hard to improve these figures with new initiatives.

Committee discussed the possibilities of increasing visitors to Clitheroe and the Ribble Valley and, in particular, the arrangement for coach parking within the town.  

RESOLVED:
The working group discuss their findings further with the Council’s Community Development Officer and the Regeneration Officer before preparing their final report for Committee.

768

REVIEW OF THE DOG WARDEN ENFORCEMENT

Further to Minute 604 of this Committee held on 5 December 2006 the Director of Development Services  submitted a report setting out details of the dog warden enforcement approach used within the Borough.

The Environmental Health Manager reported on the background to the scheme and gave an analysis of dog related complaints received.

He also gave details of the current issues which the Council were dealing with and new initiatives which were being considered.

RESOLVED:
That

1.
the report of the Director of Development Services  be noted;

2.
the present enforcement approach be continued;  and

3.
the present dog warden scheme be supported and the achievements be recognised within the limited resources available.

The meeting closed at 8.10pm.

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact John Baldwin Ext 4408.
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